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Local Streams Fished by Angling Legends and Famous Personalities 
A very interesting public meeting of Susquehanna Chapter TU on Wednesday, April 12th at 7 PM will explore how 

our beautiful streams of North central PA became favorites of nationally known fishing luminaries, authors, innova-

tors, and angling getaways for notable public figures including U.S. Presidents, Vice Presidents and Senators. Over 

the past 60-70 years, Chapter members Bill O'Connor and Don Daugenbaugh have met, hosted, guided, and become 

friends with many of these prominent people. Along with other Chapter members, Bill and Don will share their 

unique experiences and times on our local streams with such memorable characters. The meeting will be at the First 

Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall at the Rear of 102 East Third Street in Williamsport. 

Walt Nicholson 

 

 

Please Support Senate Bill 30 
 

Senate Bill 30 authorizes the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC) to establish fees charged to 

anglers and boaters, namely fishing licenses and permits and boat registrations and titles.  The Senate has 

passed SB 30 and it now moves on to the House of Representatives.  We are asking you to please contact 

your representatives with your comments and / or support of this very important Bill. 

 

Letters are also needed to be sent to the House leadership and their contact information is given below. 

 
      House Speaker: mturzai@pahouse.gov        Majority Leader: 

     Hon. Mike Turzai          Hon. Dave Reed  

                 139 Main Capitol Building        110 Main Capitol Building 

     PO Box 202028          PO Box 202062 

     Harrisburg, PA 17120          Harrisburg, PA  17120 

     717-772-9943          717-705-7163 

 

This bill is at a CRITICAL point.  Last year the House leadership let the bill die.  Local Representatives Jeff Whee-

land and Garth Everett support the bill.  Please contact your local Representative and urge them to vote on SB 30. 

 

If you are not sure who your representative is or where to contact them, you can go to the following web page and get 

that information:  http://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/home/findyourlegislator/ 

 

For your convenience, we have provided some talking points for you to refresh you of the importance of SB 30 and to 

mention when you contact your Representatives. (page 3) 

 

Information provided by PA Fish and Boat Commission 

mailto:mturzai@pahouse.gov
http://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/home/findyourlegislator/
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Donations Received 
 

The Chapter received donations from the following indi-

viduals.  We want to thank them for their generous gifts 

as they will all the Chapter to continue working to pro-

tect and preserve the great fisheries of North Central 

Pennsylvania. 

 

Loyalsock Creek Watershed Association  $250 

Sharon Savits in memory of William Hagemeyer  $50 

H. J. Wilkinson     $200 

 

In addition to the above, we have been notified that we 

will be receiving a $150 new member rebate from Trout 

Unlimited for new members last year.  The Chapter re-

ceives $15 from every new membership and one of the 

reasons why it is so important to recruit new members.   

 

Thank you to everyone who recruited and thank you to 

everyone who joined this great organization. 

 

Fly of the Month 

 

 

 
 

 

Waltôs Worm 

Hook: Tiemco #5262 or Dai-ichi #1710, #8-18 

Thread: 6/0 or 3/0 tan 

Weight: .020" lead wire for #8-10, .015" lead wire for 

#12-16, .010" lead wire for #18 

Body: Hare-line #4 or Hare's Ear Plus #1, tied cigar-

shaped and picked our aggressively 

http://www.flyfishersparadise.com/fly-tying/Walt-s-worm 

Report Illegal / Improper Activity 

While attending a recent meeting in which WCO Chad 

Lauer spoke, he expressed his concern for Angler safety.   

Officer Lauer wants everyone to be safe while out on the 

water and if we see illegal activity or something that 

appears suspicious, he does not want us to confront the 

actors.  In todayôs society, you do not know what situa-

tion you may be getting into and wit the prevalence of 

drugs and weapons, your safety could be jeopardized by 

doing so.  WCO Lauer suggests that we gather as much 

information as we can about the individual (description 

as well as clothing, license plate number and description 

of vehicle) as well as date and time and what they were 

doing that you believed to be improper.  Additionally, 

with the prevalence of cell phones, go pro, and other 

digital cameras, get pictures if you can safely. Do not 

put yourself in danger by going up and taking pictures of 

the person.  If it can be done safely at a distance, then by 

all means do so.  When you have information, report it 

to the local WCO Law Enforcement Officer as soon as 

you can.  In the North Central Region of Pennsylvania 

the phone number is 814-359-5250.  Call that number 

and give the information that you have and please leave 

your name and contact information so that they WCOôs 

can follow up with you if they would have any questions 

or need further information from you.  It is important to 

remember that there are a small number of WCOòs and 

DWCOôs in the state and the number of anglers and out-

doors people far outnumber them.  We are the eyes for 

them and they need our help. 

Bob Baker 
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Senate Bill 30 

Establishing a Sustainable Future for Fishing and Boating in Pennsylvania 
 

Senate Bill 30 authorizes the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC) to establish fees charged to anglers 

and boaters, namely fishing licenses and permits and boat registrations and titles. 

 

As an independent administrative agency that is not supported by General Fund revenues and relies on user fees to 

pay for almost everything it does, the PFBC has a vested business interest in setting a fee structure that generates suf-

ficient revenues to sustain its work on behalf of anglers, boaters, and aquatic resources while having the least possible 

negative impact on participation and sales. 

 

The current system of establishing the PFBCôs fees by legislation results in large fee increases after long periods of 

time that drive angler participation down due to the size of the increases necessary to offset rising costs. 

 

Under SB 30, fees would be established by regulation, offer the opportunity for public comment, and be considered 

by the Board of Commissioners at two separate public meetings.  The General Assembly may disapprove any fee 

change by concurrent resolution. 

 

The PFBC would use a deliberate, business approach to setting fees that accounts for inflation since the last license 

increase in 2005; anticipates changing demographics; recognizes sales data patterns; and anticipates modest, incre-

mental increases to keep up with rising costs ï all while attempting to minimize the long-term impacts to customers. 

 

In addition to the transparent process that includes public comment, existing checks and balances offer opportunities 

for monitoring the PFBCôs responsible implementation of this authority. 

 

The PFBC is required to submit an annual report to the House and Senate Game and Fisheries and Appropriations 

Committees 

 

The Legislative Budget and Finance Committee (LBFC) conducts a performance audit of the PFBC every three years. 

 

Members of the Board of Commissioners are subject to Senate confirmation.  

 

SB 30 includes a three-year sunset provision, allowing the General Assembly to evaluate this new approach before 

extending the authority to the PFBC for additional years. 

 

The PFBC would still be able to offer the popular multi-year fishing licenses and permits that are convenient, cost-

effective alternatives for avid anglers. 

 

The PFBC has consistently demonstrated a commitment to fiscal discipline and was recognized by the LBFC for hav-

ing the lowest expenditures per license among states surveyed nationwide. 

 

The PFBC has enlisted Penn Stateôs Smeal College of Business to advise it on a business plan for the agency that can 

be used to help inform marketing approaches, license package options, and the agencyôs next strategic plan. 

 

SB 30 also authorizes the PFBC to change other outdated fees, broadens the use of proceeds from the Lake Erie per-

mit for projects that benefit public fishing, removes the word ñsalmonò from the trout/salmon permit since the agency 

no longer stocks salmon, and makes minor technical amendments to ensure consistency throughout Title 30. 

GOOD LUCK FISHING  -  C5>4ėECėI?EBė@8?D?ëCė
AND STORIES 
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The Trifecta 

By:  Steve Martin 
     I know a special stretch of water 

on Lycoming Creek that is one of 

my favorite places to fish.  A shal-

low stretch of riffles gradually be-

comes deeper and the creek narrows 

slightly as it goes into a gentle bend.  

Coming out of the bend, the stream 

gradient drops and the water picks 

up velocity.  Mid-stream, the water 

cascades over a large rock and 

flows into a deep pool that has a 

fairly strong current running 

through it.  I have no idea how deep 

the water is, but for a distance of 

about 30 yards I cannot see the bot-

tom, even under clear water condi-

tions.  Gradually, the pool widens 

and becomes shallower.  I know 

that this place must see an occa-

sional fisherman, but I have yet to 

see anyone fish it.  Maybe thatôs 

because there is no easy access 

without a long walk in hip boots or 

chest waders.  Iôm happy that most 

will not make the effort. 

     I had made the trek on a rather 

warm evening in mid-May and 

stood knee deep at the upper end of 

the pool.  There were a few large 

Mayflies in the air, but nothing par-

ticularly impressive.  I stood si-

lently, closed my eyes and just lis-

tened to the water coming down the 

deep riffles and cascading over the 

large rock.  The cold water felt good 

on my legs even though I wore hip 

boots.  As I opened my eyes, one of 

the Mayflies was heading directly 

towards my face and landed on the 

bill of my ball cap.  How conven-

ient!  I took off my hat and exam-

ined the beautiful fly, which ap-

peared to be a March Brown.  There 

were no fish working the surface 

yet, so I opened my fly box and 

pulled out a March Brown emerger 

that I would fish below the surface. 

     Ever so carefully, I moved a bit 

deeper and flipped a cast to about 

ten oôclock and just downstream of 

the large rock.  Raising my rod 

slowly as the fly drifted past me, I 

then lowered it slowly as the fly 

rode the current down into the deep 

water.  Pow!  My rod bent with a 

strong take and a nice fish was on.  

As it raced downstream in the deep, 

strong current, I struggled to slow 

the fish down.  Feeling the pressure, 

he turned abruptly and raced 

straight upstream into the even 

deeper and stronger current.  Run-

ning deep, the fish pretty much had 

his way as I tried to protect my light 

tippet.  At one point, I thought the 

fish had become hung up on some-

thing, as he just lay still on the bot-

tom.  With some gentle, but steady 

pressure, he was soon off again and 

heading downstream.  I donôt know 

exactly how long the fight lasted, 

but I do know it was a full five or 

six minutes before I was able to 

ease him towards shore and into my 

net.  The beautiful Brown Trout was 

thick bodied and taped just shy of 

18ò.  He was heavily spotted and in 

beautiful shape.  I examined him for 

a Lycoming Creek Anglers Club 

tag, but finding none I slid him back 

into the water and he glided off into 

the depths.  Luckily, I took a mo-

ment to examine my leader because 

it had some abrasions from the 

fight.  As I stood rod under arm, 

tying on a fresh fly, a good fish rose 

and slurped in a Mayfly nearly in 

the same spot where I had just 

hooked the Brown. 

     Slipping back into casting posi-

tion I made the same cast as before 

and followed my fly with anticipa-

tion.  Suddenly, a quick, sharp tug, 

but then my fly floated free again.  

Disappointed, I let my fly finish its 

drift and then brought it in for a 

check.  Nothing out of order, so I 

flipped another cast into the same 

location and repeated the process.  

Another strong tug and again I had 

a good fish on.  Downstream and 

across the fish raced, peeling off 

line as I applied gentle pressure and 

tried to slow him.  Suddenly, up out 

of the water like a rocket, the big 

Rainbow Trout jumped high into 

the air in a spray of water.  Again, 

he raced upstream along the far side 

of the current and then a quick turn 

and back downstream again.  

Slowly, I was able to get control of 

the fish and soon I could see him 

coming my way.  Suddenly, he shot 

up out of the water again, this time 

close enough that I felt drops of wa-

ter hit my face.  All of his acrobat-

ics took its toll; however, and he 

was soon sliding into my net.  An-

other gorgeous fish!  A deep pink 

stripe ran length-wise down his 

sides, surrounded by heavy black 

spotting throughout.  Perfect fins 

rounded out his beauty and he taped 

at just over 15ò. 

     Considering all the commotion 

of two exciting fights, I thought it 

best to take a break and let things 

settle down a bit.  The Mayflies 

were more numerous now and a 

flock of Cedar Waxwings were put-

ting on an impressive aerial display 

as they filled their bellies with the 

big insects. 

     Soon enough, I saw a pop on the 

surface further down the pool.  I 

slipped into position and made what 

I thought was a good cast, but then 

the fish popped the surface in a dif-

ferent location.  This process re-

peated itself for three or four casts 

and I just couldnôt get my fly in the 

right spot.  As I watched yet another 

boil well beyond where my fly was, 

I felt a sharp tug.  Another fish was 

on, but clearly this rambunctious 

little fellow was not in the same 

weight class as the first two fish.  

Swimming wildly upstream and 

back down, then across and back 

towards me, the fish was soon in my 

net and I could hardly believe my 

eyes.  A beautifully colored, 9ò 

Brook Trout that did not appear to 

be a stocked fish!  I know that some 

Brook Trout leave the tributary 

streams for bigger water in the Win-

ter, but I didnôt expect to find one 
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still here in mid-May.  Gently slid-

ing the fish back into the water, I 

thought to myself that this was a 

first for me.  Three different species 

of Trout from the same stretch of 

water in the same evening.  Iôve 

caught all three species in the same 

day before, but never from the same 

stretch of water at the same time.  

Clearly an evening to remember! 

     Daylight was fading fast and I 

had a long walk before me, so I 

hooked the fly to my rod and 

headed downstream.  With a clear 

sky, the temperature was cooling 

quickly and Robins were singing 

their bedtime melody.  A flock of 

five Mergansers zipped low over-

head like a group of fighter jets and 

the steady gurgle of the creek was 

calming. 

     Already, I was planning my next 

adventureé 

The Chapter would like to  thank 

Steve for contributing this article 

 

 

 

 

 

Opening Day Rules 

 to Remember 

As we prepare to head out on open-

ing day of Trout, it is important for 

us to remember a few very basic 

rules, or practices. 

1. Do Not Trespass.  Stay away 

from posted property unless you 

have permission to be there.  If 

you would like to access a piece 

of posted property, talk to the 

land owner and ask for permis-

sion.  You may not be granted  

permission, but be polite and 

courteous. 

2. Practice leave no trace.  Every 

year when I head out, I find 

empty worm containers, hook 

wrappers, soda cans, and other 

trash strewn about certain 

places.  Please do not litter. If 

you see trash, please pick it up.  

This includes fishing line that is 

clipped or broken off, damaged 

or broken hooks, lures and 

baits, and gum wrappers.  Put 

trash in your pocket, or carry an 

empty bait container in your 

vest pocket and use this for 

trash.  

3. Do not keep all the fish you 

catch.  Practice catch and re-

lease and save some of the fish 

for other people or for your re-

turn trip. 

4. Donôt stay in one spot all day.  

Even though it may be a hot 

spot and you are catching lots 

of fish, give others a chance to 

experience what you have. 

5. Have Patience for new and in-

experienced anglers.  You were-

nôt born being able to accurately 

cast or knowing how to prop-

erly land a fish.  These are 

things that we learn by doing.  

Offer your advise and share 

your knowledge with them if 

they are willing to accept it. 

6. Donôt crowd other anglers.  On 

opening day and the first few 

days after, all the stocked fish-

ermen are out and it is easy to 

be shoulder to shoulder with 

others.  Try not to crowd an-

other and keep your distance if 

possible.  This will decrease the 

chance of getting lines tangled, 

anger issues, and will make 

your day more enjoyable. 

7. Make sure you know the rules. 

Know how many fish you can 

keep, the minimum size, and the 

rules for the specific body of 

water you are fishing.  Many 

places are catch and release, fly 

fishing only, artificial lure only, 

etc.   

8. The person working their way 

upstream has the right of way.  

9. Clean your gear and waders 

after fishing and before moving 

to another stream.  We donôt 

want to carry invasive species 

with us and from one place to 

another.                     Bob Baker 

 



Upcoming Events 
 

November 1, 2016 

through April 30, 

2017 Mandatory Life 

Jacket Requirement 

 

April 4, 2017 
Fly Tying Class 6:30pm  

 

April 8, 2017 

Mentored Youth Trout 

Day - Statewide 

 

April 12, 2017 

Chapter Meeting 

Bill O'Connor and Don 

Daugenbaugh  Presen-

tation 

 

April 15, 2017 

Statewide Opening of 

Trout 

 

May 6, 2017 

Opening Day of  

Walleye 

 

May 7, 2017 
Childrenôs Fishing 

Derby by Consolidated 

Sportsmen of Muncy 

Creeks 

 

May 20, 2017 

Black Hole Creek 

Fishing Derby, Mont-

gomery 

 

May 29, 2017 

Jerry Zeidler Memorial 

Cane Pole Derby by 

Loyalsock Creek Wa-

tershed Association 

 

June 3, 2017 

Lycoming Creek An-

glers Club Childrenôs 

Fishing Derby 

 

June 17, 2017 

Opening Day of Bass 

 

July 2017 

Next issue of the Sus-

quehanna Ripples 

 

September 5, 2017 

Extended Trout Season 

 

September 13, 2017 

Chapter Meeting 

 

October 11, 2017 

Chapter Meeting 

 

November 8, 2017 

Chapter Meeting 

The Mission of the Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited is to work to conserve, protect and restore Cen-

tral Pennsylvaniaôs coldwater fisheries and their watersheds 

Susquehanna Ripples 

Susquehanna Chapter of Trout Unlimited 

PO Box 1132 

Williamsport, PA 17703 - 1132 

Chapter meetings  
 
Held on the 2nd Wednesday of each 

month and are open to the public 

and begin at 7:00 pm (unless other-

wise noted). Meetings are held at the 

First Presbyterian Church of Wil-

liamsport in the Fellowship Hall 

(unless otherwise noted), 102 East 

3rd Street, Williamsport. Parking is 

in the rear of the Church along Mul-

berry Street. 

No meetings are held in May, June, 

July, August or  

December 

Welcome new members 

Cody Bentzel 

Jim Boone 

Todd Lauer 

Jacquelyn Rouse 


